
 

 

Association Offers Lot For Sale 
Greentrees Village has come into possession of a lot in 
the village due to delinquent assessments. The Board of 
Directors wish to give Greentrees owners and residents  
the first opportunity to purchase the property. 
 

The lot is number 105. Please review the insert in this 
newsletter for more details about the lot and how you 
can bid on it if you are interested. 
 

The City’s Multi-Use Path Plan 
The City of Florence’s plan for a multi-use path that 
runs adjacent to Rhododendron Drive from Wildwinds 
to 9th Street is expected to be available for public re-
view in mid-May. 
 

As envisioned, the path will be separated from Rhodo-
dendron Drive by approximately three feet. The path 
itself will be ten feet wide, made of asphalt and run the 
entire length of Greentrees Village East. 
 

The Greentrees Board of Directors is concerned about 
the loss of native vegetation on Rhody Drive and in-
tends to study the plan as soon as it is available from 
the City in order to see how the path will affect the As-
sociation. The current schedule would call for construc-
tion to begin in June of 2015. 
 

Phone Books 
New Eugene/Springfield phone books are available in 
the Clubhouse for any resident who wishes to pick one 
up. The Association has the vendors bring them to the 
Clubhouse so they are not distributed to unoccupied 
houses. The Board does not want to mark houses as 
empty for possible thieves. 
 

City Survey 
Inserted inside this newsletter is a City of Florence 
Street Survey. The survey went to residents of Florence 
in their utility bill. When Greentrees protested that our 
residents’ opinions would not be heard because Green-
trees residents do not receive utility bills, The City pro-

vided the surveys for our newsletter. Greentrees Village 
residents will need to drop their completed surveys off 
at city hall or mail them to: Florence Survey -  

City Hall, 250 Hwy 101, Florence OR 97439. 

It is a good idea to take the time to let your voice be 
heard.  
 

Art Display Cabinets  
Greentrees Village is looking for residents who would 
like to display their art & craft items, or collectibles, in 
the Association’s new art display cases located in the 
Clubhouse. The new cases were partly funded by the 
Tuesday Club. They are locked, and protected by 24 
hour video monitoring. 
 

Items will be on exhibit for 30 days and may consist of 
up to 40 pieces, depending on size. Exhibits can be 
one-person shows, or they can be group showings of 
two or more artists. All pieces, of course, must be able 
to fit into the display cases, but the shelves are adjust-
able and can be removed for larger items. We will not 
display articles that are morally objectionable or politi-
cally partisan. The Art Display Committee reserves the 
right to make final decisions about the items to be ex-
hibited. 
 

To help us make our selections, we request that you fill 
out an application in the office and provide three pho-
tographs representative of the items you wish to show. 

Around The Village   

 May    A Fifty-Five and Older Community       2014 

 Greentrees Village, Inc.                               1600 Rhododendron Drive #320,  Florence, Oregon  97439                    541-997-8674 

The new Art Display Cabinets located in the Clubhouse. 
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Here we are in May. Time cer-
tainly flies. The saying “April 
showers bring May Flowers”, 
oh, and bears too. Those cute, 
lovable bears. 
 

CAUTION! Bears are danger-
ous! When we feed them they 
are no longer fearful of us and 
can inflict damage to property 
and to us. Bears stop being 

“cute” when they climb through our windows and 
look for food. A bedroom door is not going to slow 
down a 300lb bear looking for food.  
 

We have had a bear break into one of our resident’s 
home. That bear, in all probability, will repeat that in-
trusion and is teaching her cubs to do likewise. This 
sets a dangerous precedence. When a bear breaks 
into one’s home, the police need to be notified. If a 
bear is startled while in your home, your life could be 
in danger. By contacting the police to report the bear  
intrusion (hopefully after it has left),  you may be sav-
ing the life of your neighbor. 
 

We all love our wildlife. Their lives are precious, and it 
is a delight to observe their young this time of the 
year.  Lets keep our community safe for the wildlife and us. 
 

“SMOKIE SAYS - DON’T FEED ME. I GET MAD 
WHEN YOU STOP!” 

From the President by George Lyddon 
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The Computer Club  by Pat Miller  

We’re past the end-of-support date for XP and Office 
2003. My two previous articles gave some insight into 
what was coming and things you should consider. I’d 
like to take a little more newsletter space this month to 
talk to those continuing with XP. 
 

Just how effective anti-virus, anti-malware, and anti-
spyware will be, we don’t know. But you should con-
tinue to run these security programs. And you should 
not use Internet Explorer 8 (the latest version that 
could run in XP) for your browser, as it also is no 
longer supported; try Firefox or Chrome instead. 
 

As previously reported, for XP only, Microsoft Secu-
rity Essentials (MSE) would be changing and it has. It 
no longer serves as anti-virus protection; it is now 
anti-malware only. You should have seen changes to 
MSE, such as the icon in the taskbar being red. Check 
out this link http://answers.microsoft.com/en-us/
protect/wiki/mse-protect_start/microsoft-security-
essentials-452160-on-windows-xp/1328d67a-5720-

4481-8662-e52a49a11a22 for an explanation. As stated 
in the article, you may want to just uninstall MSE. This 
action is also recommended by many reputable tech sites 
as MSE is now anti-malware only. 
 

So, you need a good anti-virus (try avast! or AVG). A 
must-have is Malwarebytes Anti-Malware. If you aren’t 
currently using this program, install it immediately. 
You’ll also need an anti-spyware program—try SUPER-
AntiSpyware. These programs all have free editions. 
 

May class schedule. Come join us. 
 

5/7 Rich Cortezzo will cover streaming videos, 
 Roku, Amazon Prime and AppleTV. 
 

5/21 Advanced Repair #3 with Jep Norwood 

What To Do If You See A Bear 

If you live in Florence, 
you may never see a 
bear. Even so, there are 
many places in the Flor-
ence community and 
surrounding areas where 
frequent bear sightings 
occur. If you observe 
one of these extraordi-
nary animals, notify the 
Florence Police Depart-
ment. If you live outside 
the City, notify the Lane 
County Sheriff’s Office 
or Oregon State Police.  

If you see a bear, what 
you should do depends 

on the situation. If a bear approaches you or poses a 
threat to you or animals you own, act immediately to 
scare it away. Make as much noise as possible by yelling 
loudly. Don’t worry about waking people in the 
neighborhood if it’s nighttime. If you are with other 
people, stand together to present a more intimidating 
figure, but do not surround the bear.  

If you frequently have bear sightings, carrying bear or 
pepper spray may be a safety alternative if the animal 
gets close. Keep your distance (at least 50 yards) so you 
do not help the bear become used to being around peo-
ple. The intent is not to harm the bear, but rather scare 
it from the area and restore its natural fear of people by 
creating a negative experience. Bears that become com-
fortable around people lose their natural fear of us and 
sometimes become too aggressive; when they become 
comfortable enough around people that it leads to ag-
gression, they either need to be relocated or killed.  
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 Greentrees Village Inc. Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 
April 8, 2014 

 

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by President George Lyddon.  Eight board members were present.  R. B. Taylor was 
absent.    
 

Approval of the Board Agenda:  

G. Lyddon made a motion to approve the Agenda.  Voice Vote, 8 yes, 0 opposed, approved unanimously.  
 

Approval of  Prior Meeting Minutes: G. Lyddon moved to approve the BOD meeting minutes of March 12, 2014, as printed, by general con-
sensus.       
 

President’s Comments: G. Lyddon announced that there will be an Executive Session to discuss foreclosures at the end of the BOD meeting 
today.   
 

Resident’s Forum: David Johnsen, Lot #414, regarding completion of 22 water lines on his street and how with great patience and some hu-
mor, he and his neighbors all survived the ordeal. He said the job was well done.   
 

Correspondence: Norma Parker, Lot #64, regarding the CC&R Provisions in reference to Greenbelts and her recommendations to the Board. 
 

Financial Report:  Mike Grenfell presented the March Financial Report.  Cash on hand in our Operating account is $403,033.03.   The Reserve 
Fund has $336,075.33, for a total balance of $739,108.36 in checking and savings.   
 

General Manager’s Report:   Mr. Dashofy reported that residents will be receiving a city street survey from the city of Florence requesting citizen 
input on the amount that their taxes should be increased to pay for city street repairs.   Installation of the camera in the library will be completed by 
the end of this week.  Asphalt  repair in the 400’s is near completion.  The 2013 financial review has been completed and will be discussed under 
New Business.  See New Business (04-03-14) 2013 Financial Review: M. Grenfell. Road crack sealing was done last week in order to prepare for the road 
seal coating being done this summer.  There will be a real estate open house on Saturday, April 19th from 11:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  An acid bath on 
the spa is being done this week as part of its ongoing maintenance.  In order for optimal levels of chlorine and its effectiveness, the swimming pool 
needs to be drained of approximately 1/3 to 1/2 of its water every so often; and this is to be done soon.  Charter Communications has notified us 
that it will be 100% digital in June.  Residents without a box at that time will be unable to get any cable service.  Charter has offered to continue 
one free box to each homeowner.  Louis is attempting to get Charter to offer a second box, free of charge, for one year to homeowners who have 
more than one television set. Otherwise the cost will be $6.99 per month for the second box.                    
 

Committee & Club Reports:  (ACC)  R. B. Taylor:  Four permits were issued in March and include a front entrance deck and cover for Lot 
#24; a carport, new deck and landscaping for Lot #30; a new deck for Lot #112 and a Sun Tuf-Deck Cover for Lot #672.  (GERT/Security)  K. 
Stone: No Report.  (Property Committee)  Bill Johnson:  The Property Committee met on April 1st.  Norma Burkett was a guest at the meeting.  
The installation of speed limit signs on both sides of each speed bump will be discussed and voted on today.   See Unfinished Business (03-05-14) Rec-
ommendation, speed limit signs:  B. Johnson (second reading).  The possibility of moving the gazebo, currently across from the Clubhouse, to a position in 
front of the Clubhouse was mentioned.  The idea being, that it would create better usage for those utilizing the Rhody bus service.  The Rhody 
Multi-Use Path will be discussed today under Unfinished Business.   See Unfinished Business (03-06-14) Rhody Multi-Use Path:  B. Johnson.  ADA Re-
quirements, including ramps to bathroom(s) and lift facilities for the pool and Jacuzzis were also discussed at the meeting.  (Tuesday Club)  N. 
Burkett:  The Antiques and Collectibles Show will be on April 26, 2014.  The show will accommodate 33 tables of which 17 have already been 
sold.  Sign-ups for tables continue at the office through April 24th.  (Computer Club) P. Miller:  XP support ends today, April 8, 2014.  Pat rec-
ommended backing up your computer if you have XP.  The next meeting of the Computer Club is on April 16th at 11:10 a.m.  Everyone is wel-
come.  (Bingo Committee)  K. Bumgarner:  Reported that $2, 135.00 was paid out over the last 13 weeks.  This included one progressive payout 
of $90.00 and one power ball payout of $20.00.  The quarter ended with a positive net game balance of $2.65.  There was an average of 32 atten-
dees, per week, during the first quarter.  Kay welcomed all owners, renters and their invited guests (18 years or older) to attend.           
 

Unfinished Business: 
(02-04-14) Preparedness Expo:  K. Stone presented a “Vendor Letter of Agreement” for the Greentrees Village Emergency Preparedness Expo.  
Ken said fifteen tables have already been signed up and speakers are lined up.  He thanked Mr. Dashofy for his work on the brochures and posters.  
(03-01-14) Rule Change/Attorney Opinion – Replanting Greenbelts:  V. Martin (second reading):  The Attorney opinion was received right 
before the BOD meeting and not all Board members had the opportunity to peruse its content.  Therefore, George Lyddon moved to table this 
motion until after the Executive Session, where Board members would have the opportunity to digest and discuss the attorney’s comments and 
recommendations.  (03-06-14) Rhody Multi-Use Path: B. Johnson expressed concern on behalf of the BOD regarding the possibility of all or 
most of the existing foliage being removed on the east side of Rhododendron Drive, which would include native rhododendrons, shore pines, ber-
ries and ground covers.  Along with the loss of scenic beauty would come concerns about trespassing and safety since the multi-use path 
(according to current plans) would come as close as 3’ from Greentrees.   David Johnsen read the letter from Mike Miller, Public Works Director 
for the City of Florence regarding the proposed Greentrees Village event and Rhody Drive Multi-use Path.    Bill Johnson moved to have Mr. 
Dashofy send an initial letter to the City of Florence with the Board’s concerns.   If we receive an unsatisfactory response, then letters will be writ-
ten and sent to other prominent figures as necessary.   Discussion followed.  Voice vote, 8 yes, 0 opposed, passed unanimously.  (04-04-14) Rec-
ommendation – Speed Limit signs, second reading:  B. Johnson moved to have two speed limit signs installed in conjunction with each of the 
two speed bumps installed each year.  Discussion followed.  Roll Call Vote, 4 yes, 4 opposed, motion failed. 
 

New Business: 

(04-01-14):  Approval of waiver: P. Miller motioned to approve the “Release and Waiver of Liability Agreement” for participants wanting to dis-
play their artwork, handicraft or collectables in the Greentrees Village Clubhouse display cabinet.  Discussion followed. 

Voice Vote, 8 yes, 0 opposed, approved unanimously.  (04-02-14) Appointments:  G. Lyddon announced the appointments of Brian O’Neil of 
Lot #145 and Jeff Myers of Lot #72 to the ACC Committee.  Mr. Lyddon also announced the appointment of Ron McCrary of Lot #690 to the 
Finance Committee.   Discussion followed.  Voice Vote, 8 yes, 0 opposed, approved unanimously.  (04-03-14) 2013 Financial Review: M. 

 (Continued on back page) 
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Greentrees Bingo 
Every Saturday Night  

at 7:00 PM  
 

Door Prizes, Good Snacks,  
and Good Company. 
In the Recreation Hall 

Welcome New Residents 
Owners and Renters 

  
 

Gordan Ball - lot 206 

 

Don & Carol Phillips - lot 549 

 

The Greentrees Village Voice  
is brought to you by Greentrees Village, Inc. 

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

May 18th, 2014  
 

 Please submit  your news items for the next issue 
by bringing them to the Greentrees office,  

or by E-mail to gtv@oregonfast.net 

 

Newsletter Contributors: 

Louis Dashofy, Editor 

Pat Miller, Contributing Writer 

Norma Burkett, Contributing Writer 

Jack Branson, Advertising 

Shirley Kaasa and the Folding Crew 
 

Visit our web site at:  
 

www.greentreesvillage.org 
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Grenfell presented the 2013 Jones & Roth Financial Review.  Mr. 
Grenfell thanked Louis for all his work on the Financial Review.  
Fred Burns extended a thank you to all those on the Finance Com-
mittee who also gave of their time to help with the Financial Re-
view.  (04-04-14) ADA Restroom work:  B. Johnson presented a 
proposal by Doug South General, Contractor, for the amount of 
$5175 for the ongoing improvements to meet handicapped accessi-
bility rules and laws.  M. Grenfell motioned to approve the contrac-
tor proposal.  Discussion followed.  Roll Call Vote, 8 yes, 0 op-
posed, approved unanimously.   
 

Other Business:  None. 
 

Executive Session:  G. Lyddon motioned to adjourn the meeting 
to go into Executive session along with Connie Goddard of the 
Finance Committee to discuss foreclosures.  Voice Vote, 8 yes, 0 
opposed, approved unanimously.  The Board went into Execu-
tive Session at 2:30 p.m.   

BOD meeting reconvened at 3:27 p.m. 
 

Foreclosures: (Lot #9) V. Martin moved that the BOD authorize 
President George Lyddon to place a bid on Lot #9 not to exceed 
20% above all owed debt and owed taxes.  Roll Call Vote, 8 yes, 0 
opposed, approved unanimously.   (Lot #105) F. Burns moved that 
Lot #105 be offered for sale first to Greentrees owners through the 
Association newsletter.  All bids must be sent to the Association’s 
attorney.  The sale will be open for 30 days after publication in the 
Association Newsletter.  The President is authorized to spend up to 
$1,000 to make the property “sale ready”.  The Association’s attor-
ney will provide the Board with all bids over the minimum bid es-
tablished by the Board.  The Board will accept the best bid over the 
minimum bid amount.  The BOD authorizes President George 
Lyddon to administer the sale of Lot #105.  Roll Call Vote, 8 yes, 0 
opposed, approved unanimously.  
  
(03-01-14) Rule Change/Attorney Opinion – Replanting 
Greenbelts:  V. Martin moved that based on advice given by Tho-
mas Johnson, Attorney at Law, motion (03-01-14) will be with-
drawn at this time.  A new motion integrating the attorney’s recom-
mendations will be written and submitted at the next BOD meeting.  
Voice Vote, 8 yes, 0 opposed, approved unanimously. 
 

Announcements:  G. Lyddon thanked the Tuesday Club for serv-
ing cake for today’s Board meeting.    
  
G. Lyddon moved to adjourn the meeting.   Voice Vote, 8 yes, 0 
opposed, passed unanimously.   Adjournment at 3:33 p.m. 

 (Continued from page 5) 
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The Tuesday Club by Norma Burkett 
Dear active members of  the Tuesday Club, I am re-
signing as President of the Tuesday Club as of May 13, 
2014. 
 

I would like to thank all of you who have supported 
me in the last few months by volunteering at our 
events, serving as officers, organizing the Tuesday 
Luncheons, Social Mornings, baking and serving cake 
at the board meetings, doing the monthly decorating 
of the Recreation Hall, organizing Bunco and simply 
taking the time to attend the monthly meetings. 
Thanks to all the Greentrees staff who were always 
most helpful and free with help, advice and muscle.  
 

It has been a pleasure to serve as your Tuesday Club 
president, but I feel I can no longer do so. I am sure 
there is someone amongst our 567 homes who would 
love to do the job of president in the way it has always 
been done in the past; who can also meet the expecta-
tions of the residents of Greentrees. I, unfortunately, 
find I cannot. 
 

Thank you all again for the opportunity to introduce 
some of my ideas to the community, and perhaps 
some of them will be tried again in the future. They 
were really fun. 
 

Since I must get my news in before deadline, I can 
only tell you that the tables are selling well for the An-
tiques and Collectibles Sale, and that we have a few 
volunteers signed up to make muffins to sell there. 
Hopefully more volunteers will turn up to help with 
the security, set-up for the sale and coffee and muffin 
sale. 
 

All the other functions of the Tuesday Club are going 
very well thanks to the efforts of their organizers. 
Betty, Debbie W., Dolores and Debbie G. have done a 
wonderful job so far this year. Peg and Carol have 
made the Recreation Hall a treat with their décor. 
We’re gratefull to all of you for your gifts of time. 
 

This month, Della Alt will be teaching a beaded brace-
let class on May 20th at 1 PM. Signup in the Club-
house. Luncheon out is at the Beachcomber on the 
27th. Signup for a “beachy” time. Sign-up sheets are 
out for Bunco too. 
 

May 13th, please attend the regular monthly meeting 
with your nominations for President of the Club. The 
election will take place at the meeting, so the year can 
continue smoothly. I urge everyone who enjoys the 
efforts and events of this valuable group to come to 

nominate and elect a new president. The Vice-
president, Secretary and Treasurer are most happy to 
continue in their present positions, so the new presi-
dent will have these amazing ladies supporting her or 
him the way they have steadfastly been there for me. 
Perhaps a new president can inspire volunteers to 
take on chairing events, and can inspire more resi-
dents to volunteer. 
 

On Mother’s Day there will be a lovely concert. And 
if the new president wants to add an Afternoon Tea 
also, perhaps someone will chair it and lots of some-
ones will volunteer to help. We had a nice hat deco-
rating afternoon with just three of us in the Tuesday 
Room - a good visit and some very happy hats to 
show for our efforts.  
 

It’s Spring! So let’s all get out in our gardens and 
make Greentrees more beautiful, grow veggies and 
just enjoy getting our hands dirty. 

Get Ready - It’s Coming! 
 

Mark your calendar.  On September 13th plan for a 
full day of activities as Greentrees hosts the Emer-
gency Preparedness Expo at our Recreation Hall.  
There will be informational booths, vendors, lec-
tures, demos, movies, door prizes, and free food. 
 

This is the best source of information to help you 
get ready for a major emergency event.  We are not 
immune to the possibility of a major catastrophe in 
our little village. Look at the number of major 
earthquakes that have occurred in the past few 
years along the ring of fire that includes our coast-
line (Sri Lanka, Japan, and Chile).  Look at the past 
destruction by high winds in our area.  Look at the 
chance of a major fire started along Rhododendron 
Drive with the large amount of dead undergrowth 
throughout our community.  Look at the unusual 
effects of climate change that are being felt world-
wide. 
 

So maybe we should be prepared for these major 
events as well as just be ready to help ourselves to 
be safe and healthy in times of crisis.  Come, 
learn, and be prepared. 

  

EMERGENCY EMERGENCY   

PREPAREDNESS EXPOPREPAREDNESS EXPO  

HOSTED BY 

GREENTREES VILLAGE 
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The Florence Senior Center by Faye Walters 

The Florence Senior Center has great things happen-
ing every day. While on one of our many  visits to 
Florence over the years we had occasion to visit the 
original center. What a surprise when we moved to 
Greentrees and found the new center so close, and 
on the bus route too! The beautiful building design, 
the interior décor and colors are just wonderful. 
Everything is so clean and fresh.  
 

On our first visit we felt so welcomed by the greeter, 
we now look forward to saying ‘Hi’ each time we get 
there. We have become regular visitors and tell eve-
ryone we meet about the center. We sometimes eat 
breakfast or lunch with other Greentrees residents 
who love the center. We’ve also joined the Friend-
ship Group, who play Hand and Foot there twice a 
month. 

There is now a monthly Activities Sheet posted on 
the Community Bulletin Board in the Greentrees 
Clubhouse. Also a Tuesday and Thursday lunch 
menu (cooked on site), a Monday, Wednesday and 
Friday Meals on Wheels menu (made in Eugene and 
brought here), and a 3rd Friday of the month break-
fast reminder. 

For those of you who would like to go to breakfast 
but don’t want to call for a separate reservation, 
there is a sign-up sheet in the Clubhouse. Jim and 
Faye Walters will collect the sheet on the 3rd Thurs-
day of each month to make the reservations at the 
Center. If you leave your phone number, they will 
give you a reminder call. 

We hope to see more of you at the Senior Center, 
and check out our bulletin board for all the activities 
going on there.  

Scotch Broom is Beautiful, but  Noxious 
It is that time of year again when we begin to see 
Scotch Broom growing throughout Florence. If you 
see the yellow blooms appearing on your property, 
it’s important that you remove it – roots and all. 
 

The Scotch Broom shrub has become an invasive 
species throughout the Pacific Northwest, where it 
competes with native plants, and forms dense stands 
that are difficult to manage and remove.   
 

Scotch Broom was introduced from Europe as a 
garden ornamental by early settlers of the Pacific 
Coast. Its invasive habit and economic costs have 
landed Scotch broom on the State Weed Board's list 
of noxious weeds. Its seed can survive in the soil for 
up to fifty years. So pull it out as soon as you can 
identify it. 

Florence Rhody Days are Coming 

The 107th Florence Rhododendron Festival is on the 
weekend of May 16th through the 18th. It is the second-
oldest flower festival in Oregon and third oldest on the 
West Coast. It’s just one year younger than the Portland 
Rose Festival. The oldest flower festival on the West 
Coast is the Tournament of Roses in Pasadena, California. 
 

The Rhododendron festival celebrates the wild rhododen-
drons that thrive along the Oregon Coast and officially 
begins with the Rhody Showcase to crown "Queen Rho-
dodendra and King of the Coast". The festival has a wide 
variety of events throughout the weekend including a pa-
rade, a flower show spotlighting rhododendron specimens 
grown by coastal inhabitants, a car show, an arts and craft 
fair, a 5K run, a carnival and much, more.  
 

This year’s theme is "Not Our First Rhody-O!"  
 

Camera Installed 

You may notice the 
new signs posted 
on the doors com-
ing into the Club-
house which state 
that video surveil-
lance is in use on 
the premises. 

A new wide-angle 
camera was in-
stalled in the Library room to keep an eye on the new art 
display cabinets, and to watch who is coming in and out of 
the main entrance. 
 

The camera records every time it senses movement and 
stores the recording in cloud storage. The recordings can 
be retrieved at any time using a computer. The new tech-
nology has become very affordable and the Board felt that 
if we are going to display art and collectibles in the Li-
brary, we had better have surveillance on the display cabi-
nets. 
 

New Recycle Bin in Clubhouse 

There is a new recycle bin in the Clubhouse for you to 
recycle laser printer ink cartridges, inkjet cartridges, cell 
phones and small electronics (like GPS units). The bin is 
located next to the pill bottle recycle bin in the Atrium by 
the ping pong table. 
 

The recycle program is being sponsored by the Siuslaw 
Genealogical Society, a local group who promote and aid 
researchers interested in genealogy and local history. Resi-
dent Shirley Kaasa is Secretary of the Society. All proceeds 
from the recycle program will go to aid the work of the 
Genealogical Society 
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Greentrees Village Association is 
offering lot 105 for sale. 

 

Greentrees Village has acquired lot 105 and is offering it for sale. The lot size is 
approximately 125’ x 52’ x 128’ x 53’. The 1974 mobile home on the lot is 14’ x 
66’ (924 square feet). It has two bedrooms and two baths and an electric fur-
nace. There are some appliances in the home. It has metal siding and a rubber 
sheet roof. There are two storage buildings on the property. The Association is 
offering the home for sale ‘As Is’. There will be an open house to view the 
home on Saturday, May 3rd from 10:00 AM until 3:00 PM.  
 

The Association is selling the lot through a sealed bid process. Only cash offers 
will be accepted. The Board has established a minimum amount they will accept 
for the lot, which will not be disclosed. Bids should be mailed to the law office 
of  Thomas Nicholson, P.O. Box 308, Florence Oregon 97439. Please write 
GREENTREES LOT SALE on the envelope. Offers must be postmarked no 
later than May 31, 2014. 
 

For more information you may contact the Greentrees office at 541-997-8674. 
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